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William Emory, Associate General Counsel

United States Capitol Police

119 D Street N.E.

Washington, D.C. 20510

RE:
Defendant’s request for subpoena and production of witnesses at the trial of the criminal case against her for “disruption of Congress” 

United States of America  v. Elena Ruth Sassower, M-04113-03

Dear Mr. Emory:

This follows our brief phone conversation yesterday (202-224-0941) in which you confirmed what you told my attorney advisor Mark Goldstone, Esq., to wit, that the U.S. Attorney has already subpoenaed Special Agent Deborah Lippay Lash, Detective William Zimmerman, Sergeant Kathleen A. Bignotti, and Officer Roderick Jennings for my criminal trial– thereby rendering it unnecessary for me to subpoena them.  

Nevertheless, I have decided to serve my own subpoenas on these four Capitol Police officers so as to ensure that they will be available for me to call as my witnesses – should they not be called by the U.S. Attorney -- and, further, that they will bring with them all relevant documents.

The facts pertaining to the relevance of these Capitol Police officers to my defense – as likewise of  the various Senators and Senate staff who I have subpoenaed -- are identified by my February 26, 2004 letter to Senate Legal Counsel Patricia Bryan as being:

“the same facts as establish the relevance of the 22 requests for ‘documents and tangible objects’ set forth in my August 12, 2003 First Discovery Demand”  
and as explicated at pages 7-20 of my October 30, 2003 motion to enforce my discovery rights, the prosecution’s disclosure obligations, and for sanctions.  
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A copy of my February 26, 2004 letter to Ms. Bryan is enclosed -- as it is no less germane to your understanding as to hers.
Should you have any questions, feel free to call me directly at 914-421-1200. Otherwise, you may call Mr. Goldstone at his office number, 302-530-6612, or at his cell phone number, 301-346-9414. 

Thank you.







Yours for a quality judiciary,






ELENA RUTH SASSOWER







Defendant Pro Se
Enclosure

cc:    Mark Goldstone, Esq.
        Assistant U.S. Attorney Jessie K. Liu






